
 

Byzantine Ukrainian Catholic Parishes of St. George, Prince Albert, All Saints, Nipawin,  
and Holy Spirit, Melfort 

751 – 14th Street West, Prince Albert, Saskatchewan, S6V 3L9 

Home/rectory 306-763-3645, Church/Hall/Office 306-763-5597  

Pastoral Team: Fr. Vasyl Kravchuk 306-940-9785 & Deacon Harrold Salahub salah@sasktel.net 306-764-1410                                    

All hall reservations – Jody & Shirley Pochipinski 306-763-0633 

Ukrainian Catholic Religious Education Centre (UCREC), 1236 College Drive, Saskatoon, Sk S7N 0W4 306-652-1718 

Family & Life Office, 214 Ave. M South, Saskatoon, Sk. S7M 2K4 306-653-0138 ext. 228  www.skeparchy.org 

All are welcome here today. We hope that your “God experience” will be personal and that you will come again. 

 

April 22, 2018 – 3rd Sunday of Pascha (Sunday of the Paralytic) and The Holy and Glorious Great 

Martyr, Victory-bearer and Wonderworker George  

             Our HOPE in Jesus Christ 

Pope’s Monthly intention:  Universal: For those who have Responsibility in Economic 

Matters.  That economists may have the courage to reject any economy of exclusion 

and know how to open new paths.                                                                                                 
PA LITURGICAL SCHEDULE                                                                    

Sun. Apr. 22 10:00 Divine Liturgy 

Tues. Apr. 24  NO LITURGY 

Wed. Apr. 25  9:00 Divine Liturgy for health of Gail Smith from UCWLC  

Thur. Apr. 26  9:00 Divine Liturgy for health of Louise Feaschuk from Fr. Vasyl 

Fri. Apr. 27  9:00 Divine Liturgy for health of Ron and Vesper Goota from Fr. Vasyl 

Sat. Apr. 28  2:00 Baptism of Makariy Rudyuk  

Sun. Apr.29 10:00 Divine Liturgy   

 

NIPAWIN SCHEDULE        MELFORT SCHEDULE 

Apr. 22       9:30 Typica       May 6        1:00 Divine Liturgy 

Apr. 29      1:30 Divine Liturgy       

May 13      1:30 Praznyk/Divine Liturgy/Panakhyda and 

                          Cemetery blessing 

 

 

 

           Propers book: Tropars for today are  

           on page 112 & 69. 

          Anthology: Propers for today are  

          on page 524 & 828.  
 

 

If you want to offer Liturgy intentions, please contact Fr. Vasyl at 306-763-3645 or 306-940-9785. 

Fr. Vasyl will be hearing confessions every Sunday at 9:30 before Divine Liturgy as well as by appointment. 

Fr. Vasyl will be taking Mondays as his day off unless otherwise designated. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:   If you or a family member are admitted to the hospital, your patient file will not include Fr. 
Vasyl’s name as your spiritual contact person.  If you or your loved one would like to have spiritual services, such as visiting, praying, 
bringing the Holy Eucharist, hearing confession, anointing or blessing of the sick, last rites, baptisms, provided by Fr. Vasyl, you, or 
someone you trust, must contact him directly.  Fr. Vasyl would like to do his very best to meet the spiritual needs of the parish. 

The Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon Covenant of Care Abuse and Misconduct 

Protocol is designed to ensure that all allegations of physical and sexual abuse and other 

misconduct are handled responsibly, transparently and with all due care and attention.  To speak 

to someone about a concern please contact your Pastor, Parish Coordinator of Care (PCC) 

Rosalee Chubak at 306-764-6456 or Deb Larmour, Eparchial Coordinator of Care at (306)-653-

0138 ext. 228 or email: covenantofcare@skeparchy.org.  More information is available on the 

Eparchial Website, www.skeparchy.org. 

PARTICIPATION SCHEDULE FOR NEXT WEEK 

Sunday, Apr. 29th - 5th Sunday of Pascha/Sunday of the 

Samaritan Woman 

Greeters/Ushers: Gail Smith & Jean Moskwa 

Reader: Cindy Tenaschuk 

Extraordinary Communion Minister: Joe Olesko 

mailto:salah@sasktel.net
http://www.skeparchy.org/
http://www.skeparchy.org/


   
Missed getting your bulletin and you’re not on the email list?  Up-to-date copies of the bulletin 
are available on the eparchial website.  Go to www.skeparchy.org 
and click on the Parishes icon, then choose Prince Albert Deanery.                           

 

PARISH EVENTS THIS WEEK 

1. Today we celebrate St. George’s Praznyk.  A potluck lunch will be held right after Divine Liturgy.  Also, there will 

be a message from Bishop Bryan about the Eparchial Appeal.  Everyone is invited and welcome to attend.  Come 

and enjoy wonderful food and fellowship.  If you are unable to attend to hear the bishop’s  message, the video is 

available for viewing on the eparchial website.  Click on the BBESSI icon or go to www.bbessi.org.  

2. Fr. Vasyl will be hearing confessions for St. Mary High School at Sacred Heart Cathedral on Wednesday beginning at 

1:30. 

 

St George's UCWLC donates $2000 to the Parish from the proceeds from the Easter Tea &  
                        Bake sale.  Our league appreciates all the help we received. 

 

 
PARISH EVENTS BEYOND THIS WEEK – MARK YOUR CALENDARS   

May 5  11:30 Parish bingo 

May 6  11:30 K of C brunch  

May 9   7:30 K of C meeting 

May 10   7:00 Parish Council meeting 

June 2  11:30 Parish bingo 

June 10  11:30 K of C Barbeque 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS (Check the bulletin board for events sometimes not mentioned in the bulletin) 

1.  

The Knights of Columbus are selling Chase the Ace tickets in the Knights Hall immediately after 

Divine Liturgy.  These tickets support the Prince Albert Catholic School Foundation as well as the  

K of C.  Week 30 winner is Bruce Garstang winning $204.00. The growing jackpot is $6657.40.  

Card drawn from the new deck was the queen of spades. 

 

2. The Prince Albert Diocese is proud to present...Fr. Richard, who will explore the 

ground faith, the challenge in believing, the problem of evil, and offer lifetime lessons for prayer and the spiritual 

life. Three ways to purchase tickets: Contact the Prince Albert Diocesan Resource Centre (306-922-4747) or go to 

EventBrite.ca.  A presentation will be offered on Monday, April 23 in Prince Albert only. The focus of this 

presentation is the presence of God in the midst of our suffering.  The event will take place at St. Mary's High 

School in the auditorium from 7:00 - 8:30 p.m.  There is no charge for this event though a freewill offering will be 

collected for Children's Haven and Our House.  Poster on the bulletin board. 

3.  

 

Veselka – Prince Albert Ukrainian Culture and Heritage Club and Barveenok Ukrainian Dancers 

invite you to join us as we celebrate 40 years of Ukrainian dance in Prince albert!  We welcome all 

Barveenok dancers, past, and present, dance families, volunteers and friends to celebrate this exciting 

event with us!  Saturday, May 5, 2018, St. George’s Ukrainian Catholic Parish Hall, 752 14th St. West  

Doors open: 5:30 p.m.  Supper: (traditional meal) 6:00 p.m.  Dance to follow.  Featuring: Veselka Ukrainian Choir, 

Barveenok dancers, musical entertainment, plus a slide presentation-Ukrainian dance through the years.  Tickets 

available at Harold’s Family Foods, Ben’s Auto & Glass & The Floor Store.  Beautiful poster with prices and all the 

details on the bulletin board. 

Veselka News!  We hope that you got your tickets for the May 5th " Barveenok 40th Anniversary Party" already!  

Our PA & District Ukrainian Club (Veselka) is co-sponsoring this event.  IMAGINE!...for only $35, you get a 

fabulous homemade Ukrainian meal, dance to the well-known "Dean Bernier & Misdeal",  participate in all kinds of 

games and fun activities, see a Ukrainian Fashion Show, Ukrainian dancing and the Veselka Choir, get prizes and the 

list goes on! 

http://www.skeparchy.org/
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This event is an opportunity to come together to celebrate our amazing culture...and also congratulate the Barveenok 

Dance Club! There are limited tickets so get yours pretty quick!  

As well, just to let you know...we are having our MAY MEETING on Monday, May 7th at 7pm at St. George's Senior 

Hall. We always have great things to share and discuss so come out and join us! 

For more information, call Jan Olesko @ 764-8037 or jjolesko@sasktel.net 

4. There are three very important Pro-life events coming up: 1—Prayer vigil, 2. March for Life and 3. Seminar with 

Stephanie Gray.  Please see the posters with all the details and information about these three events, on the bulletin 

board.  

 

 

EPARCHIAL EVENTS (Information about all the following events is on the Eparchial web site)  
1. Musée Ukraina Museum (222 Ave. M South - Sister Theodosia Lane, Saskatoon) is currently displaying 

an Art Exhibit entitled "Roma, Inspired for Life".  This solo exhibition features the works of Saskatoon visual 
artist, Roma Nowakowski. The exhibit runs from March 4 to May 5, 2018.   Museum Hours are Sundays - 

11:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Check the poster on the bulletin board. 
2. Musée Ukraina Museum invites you to its Annual Fundraising Gala: "Beyond the Artifacts: 

Our Music, Our Voices" - Sunday April 29, 2018, Saskatoon Travelodge Hotel. Reception 4:00 PM 

- Dinner 5:00 PM, followed by Program, Entertainment and Live Auction. Tickets $80.00 per person.  

To purchase a tickets contact: Eileen Bunko @306-227-9097, ebunko@sasktel.net or Nissa Baran @ 

306-242-5849,  iamnissa@sasktel.net.  Deadline for tickets April 24, 2018. Income tax receipt 

for portion of ticket.  Poster with details is on the bulletin board. 

3. This year we celebrate the 10th Anniversary of the Episcopal Ordination of His Excellency Bishop Bryan Bayda, 

CSsR, on Saturday, June 23, 2018 at St. George's Cathedral in Saskatoon.  Episcopal Divine Liturgy will be at 

5:00 pm, Cocktails at 6:30 pm and Banquet at 7:00 pm.  Tickets will be available in early April with prices set at: 

Adults: $35 ~ Youth (9-21): $25 ~ Children (under 8): $10.  Clergy, religious and laity from throughout the 

Eparchy are invited to come and celebrate with us! Mark the date on your calendar . . . Sponsored by the 

Eparchial Pastoral Council and AGEMI.   TICKETS: are available by contacting the AGEMI office (306) 653-

0138 ext 229 or agemi@skeparchy.org  and sending payment to have the tickets held for you.  Cheques can be mailed 

to: Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon, 214 Avenue M South, Saskatoon, Sk. S7M 2K4 with attn: AGEMI.  

Check the poster on the bulletin board. 
4. St. Michael's Camp is looking for energetic board members and passionate volunteers.  We 

have opportunities for varying levels of commitment and every bit of help is greatly 

appreciated.  Come join us in giving our youth enlightening experiences at camp that they can 

treasure forever.  We are planning to fill these positions at our AGM on April 29, 2018.   Please contact 

Tracie at 306-533-8229 or info@stmichaelscamp.com for more details! 

5. St. Michael's Camp (Ukrainian Catholic Church Camp of Saskatchewan Inc.) Notice of Annual 

General Meeting: will take place on Sunday, April 29th, 2018 at St. Michael's Camp at Madge 

Lake.  Registration is at 2:30 pm with the meeting beginning at 3:00 pm.  Contact information and 

directions available at:  http://www.stmichaelscamp.com/contact/ Poster on the bulletin board. 
6. New date for Ukrainian Youth Zabava being held at St. George’s Ukrainian Catholic Cathedral Church Auditorium 

(210 Ave. M South, Saskatoon), is May 5.  This is open to all Youth of High School Age and UP!  Many Ukrainian 

cultural activities.  Billets will be provided for youth from outside Saskatoon coming in to attend this event.  Check 

the poster on the bulletin board for all details and registration information. 

7. Youth Survey "Make Your Voices Heard" is our sincere attempt to listen to your voice in the light of Pope Francis’ 

request:  "We must find new ways to meet the youth’s expressed needs, providing resources which help them respond 

to the challenges of our secular culture, so that they may grow in faith and holiness".  Therefore, we are inviting You, 

our Friend, our Neighbour, to share your opinions and to actively participate in this survey. Log on to: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NNDBRYR.  New poster, with additional information, on the bulletin board. 

If you want something in the bulletin, it must be submitted by Thursday midnight. My email address is 
cannon_iris@hotmail.com.  If you would like to have the bulletin emailed to you, forward your e-mail 
address to cannon_iris@hotmail.com and I will add you to the list.  
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